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JUNE IS HOME OWNERSHIP MONTH
BUILDERS ARE BACK!

WORKING THROUGH THE STAY AT HOME CHALLENGE
SEE PAGE 11



COMING THIS FALL!
Stay Tuned for Further Updates.
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Mission Statement: Metro is a professional 
organization that shall serve to protect and 
advance the rights and interests of builders, 
remodelers and associates in all matters 
affecting the building and remodeling 
industries.  Metro shall support the business 
interests of all its member firms, support safe 
and affordable shelter, and foster the American 
dream of home ownership.

Vision Statement: Metro is the leading trade 
association for the construction industry. 
Metro inspires active membership through 
professional development and advocacy.  
We embrace free markets to promote cost 
effective housing in NJ.

Ronnie Glomb
2020 Metro President

Dear Friends, 
 
As the first half of the year comes to a close, we can start to 

reflect on the effects the shutdown had on our businesses and start 
to look forward into Phase 2 and 3 of the reopening of the state. 

I would like to thank everyone who attended our virtual crisis 
meetings. Together as an association, we were able to help each 
other navigate all the different programs that were available. It 
is such a great feeling to know many of you received your PPP 
money, grants and/or unemployment to help your business stay 
open and keep your employees employed. 

As we look into the second half of the year, here at Metro we 
will be having our annual Metro Awards of Excellence Gala! 
For the first time ever, it will be presented virtually. This is the 
association’s largest fundraiser. I hope that you will support us as 
you have done in the past. 

Earlier this month, we hosted our first ever Metro Virtual 
Comedy Night and it was such a huge success. It was nice to sit 
home on a Friday night and laugh with friends and family.  I would 
like to thank Tony Cretella from Custom Sign Source for referring 
the comedians to us and we look forward to another one in the 
future. 

Last year, we started the discussion of having our own Women 
in Construction Council and the benefits it would bring to our 
members and the association. I am happy to report that we held 
our first meeting this month and it was very informative. I look 
forward to appointing a chair and co-chair and see the growth of 
our own WCC. 

Lastly, this is the time of year that the Nominating Committee 
meets to put together the 2021 Slate of Officers. I would like to 
invite anyone that is interested in becoming more involved to 
reach out to Bob or myself to discuss the opportunity to become a 
board member!

 
Have a Happy and Safe 4th of July!

Silver Hammer Sponsors

Gold Hammer Sponsors
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Members Helping Members… 

As the New Year rolled in, could you 
ever have thought we would be where 
we are today? I believe, we were 
all anticipating a very prosperous 
2020; then we got slammed with the 
horrific pandemic that affected every 

phase of our industry and lives. It caused millions 
to be unemployed, the stock market hit lows and the 
population was left wondering what’s next.

With a few great members at Metro and my hat 
goes off to Frank Coppola for jumping in and creating 
his “Metro’s Covid-19 Information Hub”, better known 
as www.MetroCovidRecovery.com. This turned out to 
be a valuable resource where our members could click 
on a link and learn where to go for financial assistance, 
CARES Act, unemployment, jobsite safety and so much 
more. Frank Coppola and Ronnie Glomb spent hours 
gathering contacts and organizing all the information – 
which members are still using today. Frank and Ronnie 

also created the “Virtual Crisis Education” meetings on 
ZOOM, where members, almost daily, in excess of a 
100, tuned in to listen and learn.

Recently, a member emailed me asking for 
assistance in how to bid a prevailing wage job. I reached 
out to Frank Belgiovine and asked for his assistance 
and he stepped up to the plate with some really good 
facts and direction for them to take. We had member 
accountants, loan officers and attorneys who offered 
and came on ZOOM meetings to share their valuable 
information and guide members in the right direction.

This is what being a member of Metro really 
means – getting a helping hand when you need it, 
a team building comradery that is long lasting and 
meaningful. It’s being a part of what I call the triple 
play – belonging to Metro, NJBA and NAHB. Our 
association dues are a small price to pay for everything 
that is available to you. 

Stay healthy and see all of you soon!

Bob Bracken, EO
BBracken@metrobca.org
Cell: 973-222-5173

Bob’s EO Perspective

Gold Hammer Sponsor
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Membership in this prestigious 
Club is for any Metro member

who has brought in 2 or more new 
members during 2020. 

Thank you for your efforts in 
recruiting new Metro Members!

2020 SPIKE CLUB
	 Bill Asdal			  2
	 Tom Colicchio		  1
	 Frank Coppola		  2
	 Andrew Giannattasio	 1
	 Ronnie Glomb		  12
	 Hendel Gonzalez		  1
	 K. Hovnanian		  1
	 Roger Hendrickson		  1
	 Felix Lettini		  1
	 Timothy Lough		  1
	 Dominick Paragano		 1
	 Steven Shaw		  1

Welcome New Members!
Building our future…one member at a time.

MEMBERSHIP SPONSORS

We need your help… 

Have you contacted a Builder or Associate Member 
(that you brought into the Metro Association

during the last12 months?

A great path to Membership Retention
is to keep the conversation going.

Find out how they are doing.

Do they need any assistance?

What could Metro do for them?

Would they like to become more involved in the 
association or serve on a committee?

Thank you for being a committed member.

Keep up the good work! 

NAHB AFFILIATE
Saiber LLC
Justin Calta

18 Columbia Turnpike Suite 200
Florham Park, NJ 07932

973-622-3693 • jcalta@saiber.com
Sponsor: Timothy Lough

Bio: lawyer who represents national and regional 
developers, business owners, and property owners in 
all aspects of land use and zoning matters throughout 

Northern and Central New Jersey, including Morris, Essex, 
Union, Hudson, and Bergen Counties. Also, well-versed in 

commercial real estate transactions
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Accessory 
Dwelling Units
REALTOR Party Hot Topic Alerts 
Part 3: by Wendy Penn

LOCAL ADU ORDINANCES

Many cities, particularly those with high housing 
costs, are taking steps to allow the construction 
of ADUs.  Seattle has enacted an ordinance that 
eliminates off-street parking requirements and 
owner-occupancy requirements for ADUs.  The new 
Seattle ordinance will also allow two ADUs to be 
constructed on the same lot.  The ordinance went 
into effect August 8, 2019. In San Francisco, ADUs 
are allowed on any lot located in an area that allows 
residential use.  The ADU must be constructed 
entirely within the existing build envelope building 
or within the existing auxiliary structure on the same 
lot.  San Francisco also has a program that allows the 
legalization of ADUs that were built or added without 
permits.

Boston experimented with an ADU Pilot Program 
from October 2017 to May 2019.  The Pilot Program 
allowed the construction ADUs in owner-occupied 
dwellings with three or fewer units.  The City offered 
guidance and advice on the design and construction 
of ADUs. The City also offered no-interest loans for 
ADU construction to eligible homeowners.  Over 
the eighteen months the Program was in operation 
more than 50 homeowners received assistance in 
moving from ADU design to construction.  The Pilot 
Program was so successful that the zoning changes 
in the Program have been made permanent, and 
the Mayor’sFY2020 budget has recommended that 
$650,000 be provided for no-interest loans under the 
Program.

Local ADU ordinances, however, often come with 
restrictions.  While most ordinances do not limit the 
use that may be made of the ADU, some do.  The 
ADU ordinance in St. Paul states that either the 
primary or the accessory unit must be occupied by 
the owner as his or her permanent residence, and no 
more than one family is allowed in both the principal 
unit and the accessory unit together.  In addition to 
occupancy or use restrictions, local ordinances may 
also place restrictions on the design and construction 
of ah ADU.  For example, the Nashville ordinance 
relating to ADUs states that the living space of a 

detached ADU may not exceed 700 square feet. The 
ordinance also provides that a detached ADU must 
“be of similar style, design and material color as 
used for the principal structure and shall use similar 
architectural characteristics, including roof form and 
pitch, to the existing principal structure.” A detached 
ADU in Nashville “may have dormers that relate to 
the style and proportion of windows on the detached 
accessory dwelling and shall be subordinate to the 
roof slope by covering no more than fifty percent of 
the roof.”

WHOSE RIGHTS ARE BEING INFRINGED?

The debates over whether to allow ADUs comes 
with tension between two important interests.  On the 
one hand, property owners want to use their property 
as they see fit, whether that use is to accommodate 
a family member, turn a small profit, or just to help 
with the monthly mortgage payment.  On the other 
hand, the residents whose neighbor wants to construct 
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Silver Hammer Sponsor

Silver Hammer Sponsor
an ADU may be afraid that allowing ADUs in their 
residential neighborhoods will bring about increased 
traffic and crowding, and may attract and crowding, 
and may attract transient residents who will drive 
down the values of other properties.

Any restrictions on how an owner uses his or 
her property maybe regarded as an infringement 
on property rights.  Some such infringements like 
reasonable zoning ordinances, have long been 
regarded as being within the power of the state of 
local government to adopt for the general welfare. 
Property owners may challenge restrictions and 
may certainly complain about them from legal 
standpoint, however, a restriction on using property 
has to be quite dramatic before courts will take 
notice.  A restriction on the use of property will 
rarely be an unconstitutional taking of property 
unless there is little or no viable economic use that 
can be made of the property. Prohibiting or limiting 
ADUs on a property already occupied by a single-
family home lawfully be constructed does not 
deprive an owner of all “viable economic use” of the 
property.

As far as infringing on the rights of neighbors, 
the negative impacts of ADUs are, most likely, 
overstated. ADUs are often strictly limited in size, 
so even an attached or unattached ADU will not be 
architecturally overwhelming.  The small size also 
means that ADUs will appeal mostly to one or two-
person households.  Some local ordinances limit the 
total number of people that may live on a property 
with an ADU.  The ordinance in Ann Arbor, for 
example, limits the number of people who may live 
in an ADU to “two persons and their offspring living 
as a single housekeeping unit.”  The total number 
of persons residing in the primary dwelling unit and 
the ADU combined may not exceed “four persons 
plus their offspring, except when a functional family 
is allowed by special exception use.”

There are a number of reasons homeowners are 
interested in adding ADUs to their residence. One of 
the most common reasons us the possibility of extra 
income. The rent from an ADU can help with the 
homeowner’s mortgage payment, or it can just be 
a nice bit of extra income every month. Those who 
would rent their units need to understand that they 
would become landlords, and the legal relationship 
of landlords to tenants is a complex one. A landlord 
is not shielded from the laws regarding residential 
rentals just because he or she is renting an ADU.
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As a business owner, if you have payroll, you are required 
to have Workers Compensation Insurance.    The expense 
for this coverage can be one of your highest operational 
costs for your organization.

New Jersey has the availability to offer a credit on the 
policy referred to as New Jersey Contracting Classification 
Premium Adjustment Program (NJCCPAP).  This credit 
allows specific discount to employers who pay higher 
than average wages to employees classified within various 
contracting class codes. 

Currently, there are about 70 different contracting class 
codes that are eligible.  A few are Carpentry, Plumbing, 
HVAC, Electrical, Waterproofing, Street Road Construction 
and Construction Erection. 

I welcome your questions about this credit.  Feel free to 
call me at office 908-526-4600 x207, or cell 973-224-0395, 
email Karen@insuranceagent.com. 

Additionally, I have a YouTube channel (search Karen 
Adamsbaum; over 100 videos) and Podcast called Risk 
Intelligence, which is available on iTunes, Spotify, Google 
and AnchorFM. 

Karen Adamsbaum, CIC
The John Morgan McLachlan Agency, Inc.

Submitted by Metro Associate Member
and Associate Director, Karen Adamsbaum
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Builder Members: Working Through
the Stay at Home Challenge

“We experienced a loss in new renovation and building contracts and found some of our 
current projects in limbo. Due to health concerns, delays and loss of work, some of our 

employees were laid off. Additionally, resources and materials were difficult to get as stores 
that were not deemed essential remained closed, while others deemed essential had limited 

hours and limited functioning capacity.”

Kristie Veri, President
Cleanscape Construction

(201) 440-0525

“Our challenges all stemmed from the fact that we made promises to our clients that we would 
deliver their custom home projects on time and on budget.  Our clients are like family and we 
never go back on our word.  When towns closed, supply chains were disrupted and our trades 

struggled with family concerns, we were determined to do everything we could to ensure 
projects would continue in the most efficient manner, under the circumstances.”

Andrew Giannattasio, Partner
GTG Builders

(908) 797-7930

“There were many challenges with Covid. We had major delays with getting materials, we 
had to spread out subs so they weren’t working on the same project at the same time, and 
many townships were very behind, all causing slowdowns in progress (as well as delayed 

progress payments). We had very few calls for new work during this time, and we believe many 
contractors were underbidding to get jobs. The challenge we are facing today (which is one I 
will gladly take on anytime!) is trying to keep up with all of the new requests we are getting 

for work as many people are ready to get work done now!”

Geraldine Smith, President
All Inclusive Construction & Building LLC

(732) 484-9008

“Since we perform public and private work, the only challenge we found is that our private 
jobs were considered non-essential and were shut down for a couple of weeks; but our public 

jobs continued without interruption, except that workers were reluctant to come to work 
because of the COVID scare. So, I guess we slowed down a little, but nothing consequential.”

Frank Belgiovine, President
Belmont Construction Corporation

(201) 706-8014, Ext 201
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150 PRICE PARKWAY, FARMINGDALE, NY
800-368-6869  •  FAX: 800-479-0336  •  email: builders@pcrichard.com

4 Distribution Centers in the northeAst: FArmingDAle, nY • CArteret, nJ • briDgeport, Ct • glen burnie, mD

now Available at America’s largest multi-Family builder Distributor

introducing the Frigidaire gallery® smudge-proof™ black stainless steel Collection,
a beautiful new finish with an easy-to-clean fingerprint resistant surface.

SMUDGE-PROOF™ BLACK
STAINLESS STEEL COLLECTION

SINGLE WALL OvEN
FGEW3065PD (30")

DOUBLE
WALL OvEN
FGET3065PD (30")

ELECTRIC
FREESTANDING 
RANGE
FGEF3036TD 
FGEF3059TD

GAS  
FREESTANDING 
RANGE
FGGF3036TD 
FGGF3059TD

BUILT-IN  
MICROWAvE
FGMO206NTD
Shown with 30" Trim Kit  
MWTK30KD

OvER-ThE-RANGE 
MICROWAvE
FGMV176NTD 
FGMV155CTD

INDUCTION
FREESTANDING 
RANGE
FGIF3036TD

FRENCh DOOR
REFRIGERATOR
FGHB2868TD (27 CF)
Standard Depth
FGHF2367TD (22 CF)
Counter Depth

FRENCh DOOR
REFRIGERATOR
FGHB2867TD (27 CF)
Standard Depth
FGHD2368TD (22 CF)
Counter Depth

SIDE-By-SIDE
REFRIGERATOR
FGSS2635TD (26 CF)
Standard Depth
FGSC2335TD (22 CF)
Counter Depth

TOP FREEzER
REFRIGERATOR
FGTR1842TD (18 CF)

BUILT-IN 
DIShWAShER
FGID2466QD
Dark Gray Plastic Tub


